MARCH 2022

CORNWALL NEWSLETTER

"WHERE KIDS COME FIRST!"







Way to go Cornwall for raising almost \$20,000.00 for the Kids Heart Challenge. Thank you everyone for your generous donations.

PRINCIPAL'S CORNER

As we enter the month of March and move towards the month of April, PSSA testing is approaching. This time can become daunting and cumbersome to think about and prepare for PSSA testing. PSSA testing has value by giving us a snap shot view of your child's and Cornwall's proficiency with the subjects of math, science, reading and writing. This snap shot view helps provide information to help us as educators assess our curriculum, teaching methodology and our instructional tools. However, PSSA's are exactly that – a snap shot view. PSSA testing does not nor will it ever, encompass the complexity of every student, their desires, needs and interests. It does not define your child. Each student is different which brings diversity to every classroom and makes school, especially Cornwall, an amazing place to learn, grow and mature. In turn, our goal is to instill a love of learning in every student so they can set and achieve their own personal goals in life, fulfilling the mission of Cornwall-Lebanon School District – "empowering students to reach their fullest potential." By the time students leave our doors, we are confident we will provide quality education, love of learning and joy of life for all students here at Cornwall Elementary. Education takes time and is accomplished over the span of our lifetime. When we are a catalyst for a lifetime of learning we truly have put "kids first."

Thank you for your continued support to Cornwall Elementary.

Sincerely, Nathanial A. Artz, Principal



Important Dates

Mar. 1	Jr. Jump Start, 2nd & 3rd Grade, 3:45 - 4:30 PM
Mar. 2	Chess Club, 8:00 AM
Mar. 3	Jr. Jump Start, 4th & 5th Grade, 3:45 - 4:30 PM
	PTO Meeting, 6:00 PM, Cafeteria
Mar. 4	Envirothon, 8:00 AM
Mar. 6	Open the Garden, 1:00 - 3:00 PM
Mar. 8	Jr. Jump Start, 2nd & 3rd Grade, 3:45 - 4:30 PM
	Students for Christ, 3:45 - 4:45 PM
Mar. 9	Chess Club, 8:00 AM
Mar. 10	Jr. Jump Start, 4th & 5th Grade, 3:45 - 4:30 PM
Mar. 11	NO SCHOOL
Mar. 15	Jr. Jump Start, 2nd & 3rd Grade, 3:45 - 4:30 PM
Mar. 16	Kindergarten Registration
	Chess Club, 8:00 AM
Mar. 17	Kindergarten Registration
	Jr. Jump Start, 3rd & 4th Grade, 3:45 - 4:30 PM
Mar. 18	Envirothon, 8:00 AM
Mar. 21	School Board Meeting, LGI, 5:30 PM
Mar. 22	Jr. Jump Start, 2nd & 3rd Grade, 3:45 - 4:30 PM
Mar. 23	Chess Club, 8:00 AM
Mar. 24	Jr. Jump Start, 4th & 5th Grade, 3:45 - 4:30 PM
	District Spelling Bee, Ebenezer, 6:30 PM
Mar. 25	District Spelling Bee, Ebenezer, 6:30 PM Envirothon Club, 8:00 AM
Mar. 25 Mar. 30	
_	Envirothon Club, 8:00 AM
_	Envirothon Club, 8:00 AM Chess Club



- Wednesday, March 2nd
- Wednesday, March 9th
- Wednesday, March 16th
- Wednesday, March 23rd
- Wednesday, March 30th



- Friday, March 4th
- Friday, March 18th
- Friday, March 25th

*PLEASE NOTE THAT IF WE WERE TO HAVE A TWO-HOUR DELAY ON ONE OF THESE DATES, THAT CLUB WOULD BE CANCELLED FOR THE DAY.

SCHOOL NURSE NOTES



Information regarding your elementary child's BMI for the 2020-2021 is now available on the Skyward Parent Portal. Body mass index, or BMI, is a measure of body fat based on height and weight and is used as a screening tool to identify possible weight problems for children. Follow the directions below to access your child's results. If you have questions regarding your child's BMI results, please contact the nurse at 389-1883.

To access your child's BMI information, please follow these steps:

- 1. Log onto Skyward and navigate to Family Access.
- 2. On the left menu list click on Health Information.
- 3. Click on display options.
- 4. Next, on the tabs, click on Show Physical Exams.
- 5. Look at the top entry date and then to BMI and BMI Percentile. Make a note of these numbers.
- 6. Next, on the district web site: Services>Health Services>Growth Screenings
- 7. When that page opens, compare your child's BMI numbers to the BMI chart.

Ideas for Healthy Eating

Making time to sit down as a family to eat a home-cooked meal not only sets a great example for kids. It provides comfort for children to know that the whole family will sit down at dinner together at approximately the same time every day can be very comforting for kids and enhance appetite.

This also provides opportunity to talk and listen to you children without the distraction of electronic devises.

The social interaction of talking to parents/guardian about how they feel can play a vital role in in relieving stress and boosting your child's mood and self-esteem. In addition, it gives you chance to identify problems in your child's life and deal with them early.

By eating, together you are leading by example. Demonstrating eating healthy food while keeping your portions in check and limiting junk food, help children identify with healthy dietary intake. Avoid talking about your own weight and calorie counting, so children do not derive a negative association with food.

The Health Room is still in need of clothing and will take any outgrown play clothes that you would like to donate. We are especially in need of sweat pants for boys/girls 4T-6X Thank you for all the wonderful volunteers that have helping in various ways in the health and wellbeing of Cornwall Elementary.

Sincerely, Sue Robins RN

KINDERGARTEN REGISTRATION



Kindergarten Registration Dates: March 16th

Please call the school office if you haven't made your appointment.

March 17th

ENTRANCE AGE REQUIREMENTS

For a child to enter kindergarten this fall in the Cornwall-Lebanon School District, she or he must have reached the age of five (5) BEFORE September 1. A child must have reached the age of six (6) BEFORE September 1 to be enrolled in first grade. This site contains information for your child to be registered for kindergarten in the Cornwall-Lebanon School District. Please take some time to acquaint yourself with the registration process. If, after reading this, you have questions or concerns, please (717) 272-2031. call Kindergarten registration involves three steps. The first step is to complete an enrollment application online using the link below. When we receive your application, we will send you an email with more information about the next steps in the process. The final step is scheduling in-person an kindergarten registration appointment at the District office.

STEP 1 - ONLINE ACCOUNT& KINDERGARTEN ENROLLMENT APPLICATION

Application If this is your first child to be enrolled in the school district, please complete this short web form to create an online Skyward Family Access account. After creating your account, you will receive an automated email asking you to kindergarten complete the enrollment application. Please complete and submit the application to continue the registration process. If you have a student currently enrolled in the school district, please log into your Skyward Family Access and click the "Online Student Registration" button on the left navigation menu to start the enrollment process.

STEP 2 - KINDERGARTEN PARENT ORIENTATION

Parent Orientation will be held at 6 PM, Thursday, Feb. 17, 2022, in all four elementary schools.

STEP 3 - REGISTRATION

At registration, you will be meeting in person with school district registration personnel to review enrollment papers. The registration process will take place at the Cornwall-Lebanon School District Office, 105 E. Evergreen Road, Lebanon, PA, 17042. You will receive an email with a link to schedule your appointment.

Please bring the following to THIS appointment:

- · Your child's immunization record
- · Your child's birth certificate
- Proof of residency (bring one of the following: Deed, Lease Agreement, Mortgage Statement or Property Tax Statement)

Additional forms that will be needed to complete your child's registration:

- Physical Exam
- Dental Exam
- If applicable: Custody order, CLSDapproved guardianship form, CLSD-approved shared housing form.

NOTE: Cornwall-Lebanon School District Guardianship Affidavits and Shared Housing Affidavits, available at the District office, must be submitted and approved prior to the start of the school year.



CORNWALL ELEMENTARY ORGANIC GARDEN

LET'S GET THE GARDEN OPEN!

All Students and families are welcome to attend!

Sunday, March 6th 1:00-3:00

The garden is located at the bus lot across the street from the school (Off route 419)

No supplies or experience needed - just some helping hands! Snacks provided

News from the District

- The calendar of key district dates for the 2022-2023 school year has been approved by the Board of School Directors and is posted on the CLSD website www.clsd.k12.pa.us under the "Community" tab.
- Kindergarten registration for the 2022-2023 school year: Please visit the CLSD website and click on the Kindergarten image on the Home page to begin the online registration process.
- District resident senior citizens are invited to attend the Spring Dinner & Dance (formerly known as the Senior Senior Prom), Friday, March 25, 2022, 5:30-9 p.m. This free dinner-dance event is hosted by Cedar Crest High School and students in CCHS Key Club. Check on the District website or visit any district building to pick up a registration form. Thank you for sharing this information with your senior family members, friends and neighbors and encouraging them to submit their reservations by March 10th for this popular event!
- Want to take a swim or sign up for swim lessons? Check the Aquatics Schedule on the CLSD website under the "Community" tab for the open swim schedule, and information about spring and summer swimming lessons and other group activities in the John W. Davis Natatorium at Cedar Crest High School.
- Looking for information about family activities, athletic opportunities for students, summer camps, before-and-after school care programs? Check out the listings on the CLSD online Community Bulletin Board, under the "Community" tab on the District website!
- Cornwall-Lebanon School District has a Facebook page: Please "Like" us! (Be sure to use the hyphen when you search for us.) Follow the District on Twitter: @CLSD_Schools

Calendar Items:

- CCHS Musical, The Wizard of Oz:
 - **March 3**: CLSD Gold Card Event District senior citizen residents with a CLSD Gold Card are invited to attend a free dress rehearsal of the CCHS Spring Musical, "The Wizard of Oz," 6 p.m., CCHS auditorium. No reservations needed; please present CLSD Gold Card for admission. Registration for CLSD Gold cards will be available in the CCHS auditorium lobby at 5 p.m. for CLSD residents age 65+.
 - March 4, 5 & 6: CCHS Spring Musical, "The Wizard of Oz," 7 p.m., Friday and Saturday; 2:30 p.m. matinee, Sunday. Order tickets in advance online: www.ShowTix4U.com/events/cchsmusical. Ticket prices are \$15 for adults/\$12 for students and seniors. There are no exchanges or refunds. Tickets also are available at the door prior to each performance.
 - March 11: No School
- March 15: Deadline to apply for Falcon Foundation Grants and Awards. Awards range from \$50-\$1,000 for enrichment activities taking place between June 1 and November 30, 2022. Click on the "Falcon Fnd." Quick Link on the CLSD Home page for more info. For further information, please contact Doreen Weaber or John Sowizral, Grants and Awards Committee Co-Chairs: falconfoundation@clsd.k12.pa.us.
- March 21: Board of School Directors meeting, 5:30 PM, Large Group Instruction room (LGI) at Cedar Crest
 High School. A Public Work Session will be held March 14, 5:30 PM, at the same location. Both meetings are
 open to the public. Check CLSD website for info and a link to view the Livestream meeting or to register to
 attend in person.
- **March 24:** District Elementary Spelling Bee, 6:30 p.m., hosted by Ebenezer Elementary School, open to the public, free of charge.
- March 25: CLSD Gold Card Event Spring Dinner & Dance, "Old Hollywood" RSVP by March 10! (See CLSD website for details.)
- March 25 & 26: CCMS Spring Musical, Willie Wonka, Jr., in the CCMS Auditorium, Friday, March 25 at 7 p.m. and Saturday, March 26 at 7 p.m.; Understudy Show, Saturday March 3 p.m. Tickets are \$10 for adults; \$5 for students and senior citizens, age 62+; free for preschool children and CLSD Gold Card holders. Tickets may be online: www.showtix4u.com/event-details/60510; or, purchased at the door one hour before each performance. Please, do not contact the CCMS or District office. Look for a Golden Ticket in this newsletter for elementary students in grades 3-5 to attend a special viewing on 3/24/2022!
- March 30: 3rd Marking Period Ends

Middle School Musical





Left to right: Ryann Walters, Kaelani Roach, Naomi Speaks, Alexandria Carew, Gabriella Guerrera and Isabella Rumi



Girls in our Blanket Knotting club donated the blankets they completed to the Lebanon Family Health Services Blankets, Booties and Bibs Program. The program delivers a kit to every new baby born who is part of the WIC program. Nice going girls!

District Spelling Bee

Congratulations to our top 5 finalists in our Cornwall Spelling Bee.

Sage Henery, Noelle Javier, Maya Fogelsanger and Megan Wolfe were among the top five spellers with Katelynn Sensenig as the winner.

Come cheer them on in our District Spelling Bee taking place Thursday, March 24th at Ebenezer at 6:30 PM. Good Luck to all of our Cornwall participants!



Top Five Spelling Bee Winners
Front row: Noelle Javier, Maya Fogelsanger
Front row: Katelynn Sensennig, Sage Henery,
Megan Wolfe



Winner: Katelynn Sensenig



MATH OLYMPICS

Congratulations to our top Math Olympiads, Max Joffy, 1st place; Grady Herr, 2nd place; Chase Demchak, 3rd place. Cornwall defeated Annville in the LVC sposored Math Olympics. Way to go Cornwall!!!

MR. SOBOL'S TECH NEWS

PHISHING ATTACKS EXPOSED

Hackers are daily working hard to take whatever they can from you electronically. They are basically fishing for information about you that they can use to profit from you! In email this is called Phishing.

Scammers use **email** to **trick** you into **falling** for a **scam** by utilizing "**official looking logos**" in their email such as the FedEx or T Mobile to lull you into a <u>feeling of comfort</u>. I've seen even more official looking logos than these in Phishing email schemes.

Once you click a link in the email, one of two things will happen. FIRST: You will be taken to a website that tries to have you enter varying amounts of information about you. SECOND: You will be taken to a website that will download dangerous software to your computer that could "lock" all your files or do malicious damage to your computer.

HOW CAN I SAFKLY IDENTIFY A PHISHING ATTACK?

Look at the return address on the email which I've circled in red in the images to the right. Whenever you see a <u>random</u> <u>series</u> of letters or numbers, you can bet this is a scam.





https://t.lv/UFaX

https://bit.ly/3slh8ol.

Second:

Position your mouse pointer on a link in the body of the email, but DO NOT click. The web address attached to the link "should appear" on the bottom left corner of your browser window. I've circled this with a purple color in the images below. Note that even though the "secure looking" "https:" precedes the web address, the rest of the address is made of random letters.

Third:

If you observe these things in an email, the **BEST** thing for your **safety** is to take one of the following actions in your email software:

- Block the email sender. This sender will no longer be able to use this particular address
 to contact you. This does not mean that they may not make a new email address to
 contact/scam you in the future.
- Report them as Phishing. (In Outlook/Hotmail email clicking the Phishing button DOES NOT block the sender.)
- At the minimum, mark the email as Junk.

ART NEWS

On Friday March 4, CLSD will be the Lebanon Valley Council on the Arts Featured First Friday Artist! Stop in to see art from Cornwall Elementary students and all the other schools within our district.

Mark Your Calendars!

Monday, May 16 - Friday, May 20 Cornwall Elementary's Arts Celebration Week!

- Annual Art Show; Featuring: Art of North America

Monday, May 16 - Cornwall Elementary Spring Chorus Concert

-Book Fair

Wednesday, May 18 - Art Night 5:30-7:30

-Book Fair 5:30-7:30

Hope to see you at all these fun events!

Mrs. Price



Mrs. Price needs your clean 2-Liter bottles and regular size water bottle(160z). Please bring them in throughout the month of March. Many are needed!



March is Youth Art Month

Please join us at a Lebanon County community event as we celebrate the arts.

Cornwall-Rebanon Ochool District

will be featured

in the

First Friday Art Show

Friday, March 4, 2022

Lebanon Council on the Arts Building

770 Cumberland Street

Drop in anytime

5:00 p.m. - 8:00 p.m.

This show will display artworks created by several students from all buildings within the Cornwall-Lebanon School District.

Artworks will be on display for the month of March.

Aree event. All are welcome.